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CHISELBOROUGH PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 11th October 2017
Present: 
 Mr R Brown, Mr A Pipe, Mrs J Buckmaster, Dr R Bulley
In Attendance:
 Members of the public, Mr Mark Keating.
	1:
	Apologies for absence: Mr M. Langdon, Mr R. Pallister
	

	2:
	Declarations of Interest: None
	

	3:
	Public Forum: No items this month.
	

	4:
	Minutes of the meeting: Held on:  13/09/17
These were agreed and signed.
Matters arising under:
	

	2014.10.15.04
	An update had been received on the barrier on the Chiselborough to Norton footpath. Mr Keating and Mrs Seal (District Councillor for Norton), having intervened, an email had been received by Mr Pipe from Garry Green (SSDC officer), who was involved in the original work. A risk assessment had been carried out and having regard to improved visibility, a safe landing area for pedestrians, and bollards put in place to warn motorists and pedestrians, it was concluded (with Highways in agreement), that there was no need for a pedestrian barrier, and no plans to install one. Thanks expressed to Mr Keating for his help. He commented that he had been in touch with Norton PC and any further representations would be purely a Norton issue.
	

	2016.09.11
	First Aid Course on 04/11/17, a total of 10 people had now signed up for the course. Still room for more people, up to 12. Parish Council funding the course and as many people as possible who had basic First Aid skills the better for the village.
	

	2017.07.16
	A meeting took place on 23/09/17 and agreed that all the existing faded road markings would be reinstated. No proposal to increase further on what was there before. Proposed, and SCC have agreed to look at, what improvements could be made at Cat Head Cross which is a blind crossing. Mr Keating advised that the bank along Behind Butts on the Chiselborough side, does not belong to County Highways. Something might be possible to improve safety if there was landowner permission and this was something CPC could also look at. Road marking would be done in conjunction with work on Norton’s road markings and hopefully would be within the next couple of months. The road from Norton past Townsend Villas has no limited speed and was not designated 30 MPH area. It was not prima facia possible to link a 30 MPH limit right through from Norton but Mr Keating asked that this be left with him to see if there was anything he could done with highways officials. Line markings to be sorted first. If then it is felt that further improvements were necessary can go back with proposals.
Burridge Copse
Communication had been received today that as of 19/09/17, Burridge Copse had been transferred to ownership of Chiselborough Parish Council. The estate of Miss Burns had paid all legal costs. The Clerk had been asked to arrange insurance cover for the land. The next step would be to decide a policy of how to best make it available as an amenity for the village. Miss Burns had made her wishes clear that it was for the enjoyment of all the village but at the same time is a natural wildlife habitat so not a playground and it would be a question of striking the right balance.

	AP/Clerk

	5:
	District Councillor’s Report: Ric Pallister. Mr Pallister was on holiday and no written report had been received.
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	6:
	County Councillor’s Report: Mark Keating
	

	
	Mr Keating had produced his monthly report which was on the website. He updated it verbally to report that the signs on the A356 had been repositioned and adjusted. It was hoped that the repositioning would lessen the risk of the signs being clipped. Mr Keating commented that he would be making representations about the 50 MPH speed limit past Ballham Hill past Chiselborough House which he felt should be lower. Dr Bulley raised that it is the case that the road is used as a race track, and that specialist cars are seen with no tops and roll bars using it at speed up and down it. Mr Keating advised that we contact our PCSO to see if mobile speed checks could be used. A member of the public advised that the specialist cars are cars from the Arial Atom factory who use the road regularly as a test track. Motorbikes speeding were also a problem. Clerk to Contact Michelle Haimes.
	AP/ Clerk

	
	
	

	
	
	

	7:
	Planning: Richard Brown
	

	
	An amendment to the roofing materials for the extension to Beam Cottage to fibreglass. The Parish Council have replied that anything short of tiles cannot be in keeping with the area.
	

	
	13 Taylors Orchard, form vehicular access and parking. The Parish Council have no objections to this.
A member of the public reported that excavations were taking place at No 17. No planning application had been received in respect of this. Enquiries to be made by the Chairman.
	AP/RB

	
	
	

	8:
	Phoenix Path: 
	

	
	No feedback had been received. Conclusion therefore that feelings are not strong. The Chairman explained that it was necessary to go through due process and allow adequate opportunity for representations to be made from the village. It would now be for the Parish Council to make a formal decision as to the future of the path.
	

	
	
	

	9:
	Neighbourhood Watch: 
	

	
	Decision to be made as to the siting of the signs. Rather than putting signs at the entrances to the village, it had been decided it would be more effective to place them within centres of population. Preliminary thoughts were one by the Rectory, one in the centre by the junction, one in East Street and one in North Street. Ian Hodge to be consulted about fixing them. Mr Brown happy to put them up. Residents in East Street and North Street to have a think about the best siting for their signs. 
	

	
	 
	

	10:
	Sale of County Council land:
	

	
	The first meeting of the Sub-Committee would take place on 25/10/17. Four persons had volunteered to sit on the committee. Robin Battersby, Ian Hodge, Brian Wickens and Teresa Hann. In addition, Dr Bulley would sit as the representative of the Parish Council. The purpose of the first meeting would be to fix the parameters of what was possible. Reiterated that it will be necessary for the village to raise some money in order to demonstrate commitment when applying for grants. In reply to a question from the floor, the Chairman explained that an independent valuation had been obtained to gain an insight into the extent of what would be required to acquire the land. The valuation varied according to the package of land/buildings/yard. The option agreement was open until 31st July 2018, so the sub-committee would now proceed to explore possibilities.
	

	
	
	

	11:
	Community Land Trust:
	

	 
	The accounts had now been produced by Chalmers and approved by the board. An overall profit had been made of £1,386 for the year. The AGM was well attended. Prue Biddle, Francesca Chignall, Michael Kerr and Jim Gray had been appointed directors for the forthcoming term. Michael Kerr taken over as treasurer. No affirmation of Parish Council appointees required as there were already sufficient directors who were Parish Councillors including Mr Pipe, Mrs Biddle, Mr Maunder, now a full directorship of 10. As reported by Mr Keating, a brown sign would soon be put on the A356 signing motorists to the shop and Post Office. The next meeting to be held early November. All agreed that it was commendable that a profit had been made.
	

	
	
	

	12:
	Councillor duties and responsibilities:
	

	
	Work was in progress to update the duties and responsibilities. 

Standing orders were likewise being looked at which relate to statutory obligations and transpose them into specific detail pertaining to the specific authority. Once the work was complete, the duties and responsibilities and standing orders would be publicised and registered with SSDC.
	

	
	
	

	13:
	Finance:
	

	
	No payments to be made this month.
	

	
	
	

	14:
	Reports: 
	

	
	Ranger The Ranger due to attend on 17th October. Concentrating on drains and soakaways. It had been suggested that as money may need to be set aside for other things, ranger activity could be curtailed. (Ranger activity is the biggest spend). Further investigation would be needed due to there being a premium on intermittent use of the ranger compared to regular use.
	AP/RB

	
	Parish Land: There had been some fly tipping on the common. SSDC had requested fly tipping be reported. The clerk to speak to the gentleman who had brought the matter up with a view to finding out where it was and reporting it, ideally would require pictures of the tipping. A reply was awaited from the Holloways regarding grazing the sheep on the common. Currently they were in the orchard area. Waiting to hear whether they wanted them to graze the common, a question mark over whether that particular breed is suitable for grazing rough grass. A decision would be made on fencing the common once an answer had been received.

	

	
	Highways: Regarding potholes at Cat Head Cross had received a surface dressing of tarmac. SCC in cut the verges twice a year but Problems arose when the verges became overgrown in-between SCC cuts restricting visibility for drivers, necessitating the Parish Council having to pay the ranger to cut them. Whether or not SCC could be prevailed upon override policy and provide extra cuts on safety grounds could be an area for investigation.
There appeared to be a query over ownership of the verge halfway between Cat Head Cross and the A356 which had not been cut by SCC.

The pothole on the road leading to the Church had been repaired.

A dangerous pothole had developed beside the road near Townsend Villas which had a sharp edge on it, and due to road narrowing when a vehicle was coming in the other direction there was no choice but to drive into it. This had been reported to Mr Langdon to take forward, but as it is partially in a gateway not clear if SCC responsible.
	

	
	Rights of Way: 
	

	
	A report had been received of a fence that had been put up at the back of one of the properties which was protruding onto the bridleway, exacerbated where a bank had slipped out.  It was now borderline whether the width at this point extended to 2.5 meters necessary for a bridleway. Mr Pipe to follow up with the rights of way officer at SCC who had been asked to look into it. The bridleway and the footpath on the A356 had been cut. The farm track had been cut and the ditches cleaned out to alleviate the standing water. 
	

	
	
	

	15:
	Correspondence: 
	

	
	Note received from the auditors concerning the accounts. All ok but pointing out that whilst the Parish Council had reviewed their expenditure and were satisfied that resources were sufficient to meet expenditure, there was no evidence that proved that this had been done. Confirmed that for 2017/18 steps would be taken to record the review.
	

	16:
	Points for New Business: None
	


The next meeting will be held at 7.30pm on Wednesday 8th November 2017
Signed _________________________               Date _______________________________
